

STATE OF TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

SUITE 700, JAMES K. POLK BUILDING NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243-0249 (015) 741-2449

GERALD F. NUCELY

October 21, 2008

PHIL BREDWSEN

CONTRACTO

The Honorable Dennis Ferguson State Representative Suite 17, Legislative Plaza Nashville, TN 37243-0132

The Honorable Jimmy Matlock State Representative 219 War Memorial Building Nashville, TN 37243-0121

Dear Representative Ferguson and Representative Matlock:

This letter is to acknowledge that the Tennessee Department of Transportation has secured National Highway Traffic Safety Administration funding to address safety concerns at the intersection of State Route 2 (US-11) with Shaw Ferry Road in Loudon County. This particular funding source will not require a match by the local government. The funding amount available will allow installation of signalization and limited turn lane improvements to enhance the safety and operations at this location.

Project development is underway and we anticipate field surveys to be started this month. Staffs from our Region One Design and Traffic Offices are working to expedite the plans development; however, a construction date has not yet been established.

This successful collaborative effort was accomplished through both of your joint advocacy and ecoperative efforts in coordination with the Department. If you have any questions or need additional information please contact Mr. Fred Corum, Region One Director, at 865-594-2400 or by email at Fred Corum@state.tn.ns.

Paul D. D

Paul D. Degges, P.E. Chief Engineer

PDD/KJC/je

Co:

Mr. Fred Corum

Mr. Matt Barnes